
Dear Friends, 

        As our whirlwind trip winds down, Emi and I are feeling blessed beyond  

measure at what the Lord has done.  Our oldest son, Michael, was married in a 

beautiful ceremony in Tennessee.  He and his wife, Elizabeth, could not have 

asked for a better day.  Everything went perfectly!  Elizabeth and her parents,  

Steven and Roxanne Chisgar, did an amazing job selecting and preparing the  

venue and menu.    

The picture above is from the wedding ceremony and the two to the right are  

from the reception.  Among all the rich blessings of the day, one that Emi and I 

especially cherished was being together with all four of our children in one place  

at one time.  Those moments are few and far between.  In the first picture to the 

right, you can see our children Joseph, Salvatore, and Carolyn in the middle three 

positions.  Our unofficially adopted son, Aione, is in the farthest left and Michael’s 

best man, Sam, is the farthest right,  The picture below shows Elizabeth’s brides-

maids and  her brother Clint in the middle.  Elizabeth is the farthest right. 

A week after Michael’s wedding, Emi and I attended another wedding in Ohio.  

Miss Hannah Peacock, who served with us in Samoa last year, was wedded to  

Andrew Perkins in a very lovely ceremony at Broadview Heights Baptist Church.  

I did not get pictures of the event but it too was beautiful and reunited us with 

some dear friends.  While in Ohio, we also reported in to four different supporting 

churches - Bible Baptist Temple, Old Time Baptist Church, Bible Baptist Church 

of Richfield, and Lighthouse Baptist Church.  All four churches received us  

enthusiastically and blessed us abundantly.  During our time in Tennessee we also 

got to report in to Lakewood Baptist Church and they were equally gracious. 

While in the U.S. we were also able to get our Samoan Bible onto smart phone 

apps (both apple and android) thanks to Brother Larry Pierce (Online Bible) in 

Canada.  In Samoa, people may not have indoor plumbing, a  

regular means of income, or walls on their house, but they are 

sure to have a smart phone.  Now they can simply search for the 

Online Bible app and load it for 

free and then add the free 1887 

Tusi Paia (Holy Bible) file.  With that, they will 

have a Samoan Bible and an advanced search and 

research tool at their fingertips.   

Thank you all for your prayers for our family and 

ministries.         

                  Jim & Emi Civale 
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